
RIDGE REPORTER

June 2020

All events, activities, meetings and bus trips 
have been cancelled for the month of June.

2020 Lower Pottsgrove Township 
Summer Concert Series Cancelled 

due to COVID-19

Sunday, June 21 is Father’s Day.  
We’d like to wish all of our fathers a 

Happy Father’s Day! 
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Front of Home Siding Cleaning Pilot Program 
While many residents desire to have the siding of their homes fully power washed 
annually, it is not something that could be provided as a free service to all residents due to 
the finances involved as well as the staffing time required.  The residents desire for their 
houses to look clean is understood by the staff.  The staff also understands the potential 
physical limitations of some residents to clean the exterior of their homes.  With this in 
mind, a pilot program will be instituted this summer to determine if cleaning of the fronts 
of homes including porch railings could be done economically with minimal impact on the 
staff.   The pilot program will consist of a few high schoolers who will clean the siding of 
front porches by hand brushing and use of a garden hose.   There will be no charge for this 
service.  While it is understood that some residents already paid for their homes to be 
professionally powered washed, this process is not expected to result in the same degree of 
cleaning that comes from a power washer.   This program is optional to residents.   Should 
a resident desire not to have this free cleaning performed, it is requested that they call the 
office by Wednesday, June 10.      

For those who allow the free cleaning, the following are important to understand:

• To be able to perform this task at all the homes at SRC and BRC, time must be limited 
to approximately 30-45 minutes per home.  The intent is to remove as much surface 
dirt and pollen from the front porch, siding and porch railings within that time period.

• Porch items will be moved only as necessary to clean the house surfaces and railings.  
The items will not be removed from the porch during the cleaning process.

• The concrete porches and walkways will not be cleaned.

• While special care will be taken to limit the amount of soap and water that flows onto 
windows, the summer staff will not be able to clean windows resulting from any 
residue left on the glass due to the process. 

• Dawn dish detergent will be used in the cleaning process. Per the manufacturer, the 
risk of adverse effects on the environment is considered small.

• Spraying of front doors will be kept to a minimum to limit the potential for water 
seepage into the home.

If a resident is concerned with any of the above, they should opt out of the program.

At the end of the pilot program, a survey will be sent to all participating residents.  If it is 
deemed that the program was successful, the staff would look to implement this as a free 
service annually.

The program will start on vacant homes the week of June 1st.   Assuming no problems 
develop, the cleaning will occur on a section by section basis.   Advanced notification of 
when various residential sections will be cleaned will be made via postings at mailboxes.
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U. S. Mail
Please make sure you are using the entire address on your U.S. Mail. Remember to 
include your unit number.  If you do not include your unit number, the mail may not get 
delivered to you in a timely fashion or at all. (e.g., Patty Bleakley, 2461 E. High Street, 
Unit A-1234, Pottstown, PA 19464). Occasionally, mail gets delivered to the wrong 
resident. If you know that person, please let them know you received their mail.

Sanatoga Swim Club
The Sanatoga Swim Club (SSC) is hoping to open on Friday, June 5th.   Residents of 
both Sanatoga and Buchert Ridge Communities will have free access to the pool.  
However, the swim club will charge a fee for any guests.    Additional information about 
the pool including updates regarding opening day and hours can be found at 
https://www.SanatogaSwimClub.com.  All issues related to the pool should be directed 
to the SSC Manager.

Chair Yoga Class – Berean Parking Lot
Susie will be leading an outdoor chair yoga class starting Tuesday, June 2 at 

6:30 PM in the Berean Parking Lot.  Classes will be held every Tuesday in the 
parking lot until the Community Center opens for activities. Please bring a 

study chair (preferably a straight back with no arms).

June Pruning/Trimming
Penn Outdoor’s crew is scheduled to come Monday, June 8 (weather dependent) to trim 
and prune woody plants (primarily burning bushes) and evergreens (boxwoods/hollies). 
Flowing shrubs will be pocket pruned as needed. Everything that is not done will be 
trimmed in September. 

Interim Grocery Assistance Program
As of May 29, we have filled 291 orders to date.

Please be home between 11 AM & 2 PM to receive your groceries. Delivery times vary 
depending on number of orders, how crowded the store is, and how many volunteers we 
have for that particular day.

Please do not pay until you receive an invoice for the grocery purchase(s).  Invoices will 
be delivered to the 1st and 15th of the month.

For planning purposes, all grocery orders should be submitted by 4 PM the day prior to 
shopping which remains Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 



Announcements

Happy Birthday!
Happy 

Anniversary!

7 Bob 
8 June

Ed
9 Bob

Jeanne
13 Jean

Sophie
22 Larry
23 Doris
24 Richard
27 Paul
29 Bob

11 Bob & Millie
Lou & Sunny

14 John & Florence
15 Michael & Virginia
18 Jim & Elaine
25 Charles & Betty
26 Paul & Ruth

David & Jean
27 Ed & Dianne
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Welcome To The Neighborhood!
We’d like to extend a warm welcome to our newest residents! 
Please stop by and introduce yourself but remember to keep 

the recommended social distance.

Linda 
from Lower Pottsgrove, PA

Jack & Lucy
from Schwenksville, PA

Chief Foltz is retiring. His last day serving the 
Township will be Friday, June 12.










